
July 8, 2021 
 
Dear Residents, Families, & Staff: 
 
I hope everyone enjoyed the 4th of July weekend.  Gary, Ken and the Environmental Services 
team placed chairs on our lawn for residents to view the parade.  They reported that about 100 
residents from the Care Center and Residential Living filled the chairs and enjoyed the parade.  
That is a great turn out-Dunwoody Strong!  I think we all appreciate celebrating cherished 
holiday traditions again.   
 
Care Center: 
Residential residents visiting the Care Center are no longer required to use Sign Up Genius 
when planning visits.  Families and friends will no longer need to use Sign-Up Genius;  all 
visitors are required to check in with the receptionist at the Care Center entrance, complete the 
COVID-19 screening and wear a mask.  It is wonderful to see friends and family visiting! 
 
Pet Policy: 
It is the policy of Dunwoody Village, that all dogs, outside of the owner’s residence, must be on 
leash and not permitted to roam free in hallways, common areas, or anywhere out of doors.  
When a pet is off leash, it poses unnecessary risk to residents who may have an impairment 
with vision or balance. The only area outside of the owner’s residence where a dog is permitted 
to be unleashed is in the dog park provided specifically for that purpose. In order to maintain a 
clean environment, if a resident is not capable of exercising and cleaning up after his or her pet, 
the resident is required to retain help to perform these tsks. Additionally, owners must clean up 
after their pet during walks outside on the Dunwoody Campus.  Pet owners who do not abide 
by the policy as agreed, will be asked to find a new home for their pet.   
 
Library Hours Extended: 
Marilyn Caltabiano, Library Committee Chair, is glad to announce that the library is adding 
afternoon hours!  The library will now be open Monday - Friday 10:00 am-12:00 noon and 
Monday, Wednesday, and Friday 2:00pm - 4:00pm. These hours will be effective on July 16th. 
 
Construction Update: 
The long-awaited West Country House connector is now open!  We celebrated with the West 
Country House residents with a small ribbon cutting ceremony and a small gift of appreciation 
for their patience.  The connector still needs to be “finished” but residents may travel to and 
from the West Country Homes through the connector hallway.  We are aware of some leaks in 
the connector and Warfel is addressing them.  This is because we are waiting for the final 
roofing materials which are delayed.   
    
Waterproofing continues to be applied to the exterior of the building, and windows are starting 
to be installed.  Next week site work will resume, and a water main near the building will be 
relocated, as well as the fire hydrant between the west country hallway and the apartment 
buildings.  Inside the building, masonry walls are being constructed, door frames are being 
installed, and walls are being framed.  The electrician, plumber, and HVAC contractors continue 
to work on their rough-ins.  The stage in the new auditorium is being laid out, and we will start 
to build it next week. 
 
Best Regards, 
Maureen 


